CHEDDON FITZPAINE PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the Meeting of the Parish Council held on Thursday 10 November 2011
in the Memorial Hall Committee Room


Present: Chairman Mrs D Webber  Cllrs Mrs J Blackshaw Mrs K Musgrave Mr R Isaacs 
Mr D Langford   Mr G Bridges    Clerk: - Mrs J Pearson
 
Others present: D Cllr Mrs E Waymouth D Cllr Mr. B Nottrodt  
 Mr D Macey (Memorial Hall Committee/attendance to report on item 8)	

A moments silence was observed before the Meeting in respect of those
who were injured or lost their lives in the tragic road traffic accident
on the M5 road junction on 4 November 2011.

1.  Apologies for absence: 
      It was noted that Cllr Mr Bridges would not now be moving
	
2    Declarations of personal /prejudicial interests  
      Cllr Mrs D Webber –TDBC Planning Committee, (Prejudicial)
      Cllr Mr D Langford 08/11/0022 Cllr Mrs K Musgrave 08/11/0022 (Personal)

3    Minutes of the Annual Meeting held on 08 September 2011
      These were approved and signed by the Chairman. 

4    Village issue discussions:  

(a) Progress on village notice board.  The Clerk reported that the new notice board had   
been erected by DLO on 10 November 2011 beside the Church entrance.

(b) Gadd’s Valley.  Cllr Musgrave reported that the working parties are causing considerable parking problems.  The Clerk to write to SmithGore to ask that they abide by the original obligation to park at Hestercombe and walk to the site.  The PCSO Tony Wearmouth to be informed of the situation.

(c) Damage to  Notice Board at Upper Cheddon.  It was agreed the board’s condition is acceptable at present. 

(d) Dog Litter Bins.  A request had been received from West Monkton Parish Council to provide a dog litter bin on the Canal path near Allens Brook.  (WMPC having previously installed one on behalf of CFPC).  It was discussed and agreed that the Clerk would ascertain costs which would be included in the Precept for 2012/13.  

(e) Paintballing at Sandilands This has been cancelled permanently because the Planning Department considered the activity dangerous.  Den building and other activities would take its place.

(f) Speed Gun Some progress had been made on this issue.  WMPC’s speed gun had been lent to Creech St Michael.  The costs involved rule out CFPC having their own speed gun at this time.  The cost to change the speed limit, possibly in Goosenford is prohibitive and lengthy, though D Cllr Waymouth agreed to ask Highways about road marking whitelines to encourage reduced speed.

(g) Footpath Complaint A complaint had been received by a member of the public who had fallen and broken her arm on the footpath from Kingston St Mary to Volis Farm. The path concerned is outside CFParish.  Cllr Musgrave responded to the situation and informed Kingston St Mary Parish Council. The Clerk had contacted the person concerned who accepted she had been correctly passed to the right authority. 

(h) To appoint two Councillors to Memorial Hall Trustee Committee.  Cllr J Blackshaw and Cllr K Musgrave agreed to continue as Trustees on behalf of CFPC.

(i) Boundary Commission D Cllr Waymouth reported that Parishes of Staplegrove, Cheddon Fitzpaine, Kingston St Mary and West Monkton would remain the same with 8200 electors (+/- 10%) by 2017.  A suggestion was put, and agreed, that the Clerk write to County Hall confirming “that we believe the present County Division Boundary is acceptable at the present time and that CFPC is in agreement with the current status quo”

5    Issues at Hestercombe Garden Trust.   
08/11/0019 Erection of Open Sided Log Store - No comment

6    Issues at Maidenbrook ward.
a) Adoption of roads.  No further information received.  The Clerk to contact Highways Dept.
b) Damage to Notice Board at Waterleaze.  Cllr Bridges agreed to repair hinge.
c)  Street Lighting on Canal Footpath.  The Clerk had been given assurances that information would be received on this matter, but none forthcoming in time for meeting.  D Cllr Waymouth agree to look into matter as it was noted that this is a “safe route to school” for children in particular.

7    Highways
a) Strimmer Project.  It was agreed not to incur expense for volunteer training, but that parishioners would monitor and strim/clear their local areas.
b) Winter allocation of Grit.  Cllr Musgrave had collected grit from the SCCouncil and it would be distributed to strategic road junctions.

8     Crown Estate
a)  Land Swap. Mr Macey, Chair of Memorial Hall Committee, attended the meeting to report to Councillors.  He confirmed both he and Mr Nash (Memorial Hall Committee) had met Mr Deighton of Smithsgore and details were being finalized with solicitors.  Wooden posts have been marked out to delineate the boundary concerned.  
b) Parking in the village.  This has been resolved at Cheddon House.

9    Planning Applications
      Proposed Strategic Site Allocations – Nerrols and Monkton Heathfield.  It was proposed 
      to have a ‘Special Meeting’ to discuss this matter.  It was agreed to commence the next   
      Parish Council Meeting 30 minutes early to cover this extended item on 12 January at 
      7pm.
	
Cllr Webber did not speak or vote on the following applications at TDBC.

08/11/018  Residential development on the land to the east of Tudor Park.  It was noted that the Planning Department has refused this application twice previously in order to protect the ‘green wedge of land’.

	     08/11/0021 Erection of single storey rear extension at 5 The Shaulders. 
		Approval has been granted.

           08/11/0022 Change of use and conversion of agricultural barns nos. 2 and 7 to form  
	     two dwellings at Manor Farm Barns, Upper Cheddon.   No comment was made.

10      Decisions received-  
    08/11/0017 Erection of porch and formation of window opening to the north    
    elevation at Barn 1, Manor Farm Barns, Upper Cheddon.  Conditional approval    
    granted.

11  Payments approved for authorization
      Cheddon Fitzpaine Forge invoice 1091 (notice board in village) NoVAT   £530.00
      CF PCC Burial Ground Grant 2010/11				                 			     £520.00	 
      Clerk’s office costs from 12/07 to  10/11	Inc VAT    						£41.54		 	 
      Clerk’s car mileage from 12/07 to  10/11 Inc VAT    						£92.56

12  Bank Reconciliation and National Savings at 26/10/2011  
      Approved and signed by the Chairman

13  Review of Clerks Salary.  
The Clerk provided draft estimates for Councillors to consider whilst noting that she is new to the position.  It was noted that the position carries significant responsibilities and that remuneration should be brought into line with current practice.  NALC/SALC have refused salary increases for 2012/13, and Councillors have agreed to look at increasing allowances/expenses to cover the associated costs of running the Parish Council.  This to be agreed before the next meeting.

14  Appointment of Internal Auditor
The Clerk, on a recommendation from WMPC, had approached and met Mr Bryan Howe.  The charge will be £30 per hour and 10p photocopying in line with current rates.  The Council approved the appointment.

15  Draft Estimate for Precept 2012/13  
A draft was produced by the Clerk.  The Councillors will consider the figures and confer before the next meeting.  The Precept to be approved at the next meeting.

16 Queen’s Diamond Jubilee 
Ideas had been considered though none were received from Parishioners via the LinkUp magazine.  Mugs for school children could be in the region of £500-700 though this was felt that not all the village children would benefit.  Mr Macey (Chairman of the Memorial 
	Hall) had reported that they would hold a Children’s Party in the afternoon followed by a 
party for Adults in the evening.  It was suggested a donation be given towards these events at the Memorial Hall and for this to be included in the Precept for 2012/13.  The Clerk to ascertain  a specific need or item of expenditure from the Hall Committee.

17  Freedom of Information
      The change of address and register has been updated and reviewed by the Councillors.

18  Matters Arising
[bookmark: _GoBack]
Verge:  A crack has appeared in the wall of his property, Oak Tree House, Maidenbrook Lane, and a request is made to the Parish Council and Highways for a 0.5m strip of verge to be placed alongside the wall to deter traffic from being too close.  It was agreed for the Clerk and Chairman to ascertain more information to bring back to the next meeting.

Parkgate Junction: The owner has agreed to cut back the hedge in the spring.  

Website for the Parish:  Further information will be researched.

Wall opposite Parkgate Junction: The Clerk to write to Alastair Deighton of SmithGore regarding this item as it is on Crown Land.

Neighbourhood Watch:  The Clerk reported some information had been received, but more would be gathered.
.
19    Meetings: (2nd Thursday alternate months)

2012:  12th January, 8 March, 10 May, 12 July, 13 September, 8 November.

Meeting closed 10.00 pm
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